
Number: PL - 274  
 
Date:  April 30, 2001 
 
From:  North American Numbering Plan Administration (NANPA) 
 
Subject: Correction to the Dialing Plan for NPAs 445 and 835 (Pennsylvania)  
 
 
In PL-237 and in PL-267, which describe the introduction of overlay NPAs 445 and 835, 
the dialing plan was incorrectly stated. 
 
Coincident with the activation of the new 445 and 835 NPAs, the dialing plan will be as 
follows:  
 
• All local and toll calls within and between NPAs 445, 215, 267, 835, 610 and 484 

may be dialed as 10-digits (NPA+NXX+XXXX) or, permissively, as 1+10 digits.  
 
• All local and toll calls originating in NPAs 445, 215, 267, 835, 610 and 484 and 

terminating in other NPAs must be dialed as 1+10 digits (1+NPA+NXX+XXXX).  
 
• Operator assisted, third party, and credit card calls must be dialed as 0 + 10 digits 

(0+NPA+NXX+XXXX). 
 
In PL-267 dated March 20, 2001, NANPA informed the industry that the Pennsylvania 
Public Utility Commission issued Order P-00961071F002 on March 8, 2001 deferring the 
activation of the 445 and 835 overlay NPAs.  The Commission believes the new overlay 
NPAs should not be activated until three months to NXX code exhaust in the existing 
NPAs (215/267 and 610/484).  The Commission will inform all telecommunications 
carriers when either the 267 NPA or the 484 NPA is three months away from exhaust. 
 
General questions concerning relief of the 267 and 484 NPAs may be directed to Sandra 
Boclair, NeuStar – NPA Relief Planning – Eastern Region, on 804 730-3772.  Questions 
of a technical nature should be directed to the NPA project coordinator of each respective 
service provider. 
 


